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Dear Friends, 
 

 The holidays are over and the New 
Year is here. It’s about this time that reality 
sets in and we realize that even though the 
days are getting longer & a little brighter, 
it’s still going to be cold & wet for a while. 
It’s tempting to hibernate during this time 
and not connect with others until spring. 
That would not be good for our well being. 
Self care is often associated with bubble 
baths, journal writing or meditation, but I 
think connecting with others should        
become one of our self care strategies.  
 There are several things you can do to feel connected 
and get you through the winter. One idea is to send a card or 
letter to someone. Cards and letters go a long way in saying 
how much we care for the people in our lives, especially 
those who live far away. However, when it comes right down 
to it, the greatest gift we have to give those we care about is 
our time and attention and neither of those things require a 
stamp. So, another suggestion is to call or video chat with 
family and friends. A simple call can make someone’s day.  
 Finally, find a way to show gratitude 
to someone. All it takes is a moment of 
pure appreciation to make someone’s day 
and help them feel connected and loved. It 
may even brighter your day.  

 
  Stay Safe and Stay Well, 

               Denise 
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Foot Clinics At KVNA                 

Tuesdays by Appointment.  

Call Kenosha Visiting Nurse         
Association (KVNA) at 656-8400 
to make an appointment. 
  

Foot service includes a foot soak, nail care and 
lotion for $30.00.  

 

In-home foot care by appointment for $35.   

Please bring your own washcloth and towel. 

                     

                                  

Find The Logo Contest 

We have hidden our Kenosha Senior Center 
Logo somewhere in this newsle!er. It is a 
miniature version of the logo.  Look carefully 
throughout the newsle!er and if you are 
lucky enough to find it, call the front desk at 
262-359-6260 or email djacob@kusd.edu 
with your name, phone number and where 
the logo was located. We will do a random 
drawing of all the correct entries for a prize 
at the end of the month. Please submit your 
entries by the 18th of this month. You can 
par#cipate every month. 

 Technology Lessons With  Sara 
Offering patient and knowledgeable 
technology lessons for your smart phone, 
laptop, tablet, smartwatch or other personal 
electronic device. Also offering computer 
repair, set up and consumer advocacy.  Sara 
can visit you in your home or give you a 
remote lesson.  

 

Fee: $10 for a 30 Minute Session 
 

Call Sara At 262-359-9773 
To Schedule Your Remote Lesson 

Secret Valentine 
Gift Exchange 

We are organizing a secret Valentine Gift Exchange event in February. If you would like to participate, 
please call the Senior Center at 262-359-6260 and put your name on the list.   

Here’s how it will work.  

          Each person will buy a gift for $5.00.  

Each person will wrap their gift and put their name inside (so your Secret Valentine will know 
who the gift is from). 

You will need to bring your gift to the Senior Center no later than Wednesday February 3, 
2021. 

The event will be on Friday, February 12, 2021 at 1pm, where you will come and pick up your 
gift. 

Herere s s 

              

Valen!ne snacks will be available and  photos will be taken of        
individuals opening their Secret Valen!ne gi". 
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for a 

Three wonderful ladies met at the Kenosha     
Senior Center on December 19, 2020 to donate 
a handmade Afghan. Terry Hardman, who works 
with the Comfort For a Cause group, brought 
Judy Higgens and Fran Arthur together. Judy  
donated the yarn kit and Fran did a beau#ful job 
croche#ng the afghan. Thank you ladies for your 
fabulous dona#on. We will use it at our annual 
Cra$ Fair in November.  

Judy Higgins, Terry Hardman and 
Fran Arthur (from le$ to right) 

Terry Hardman is pictured on the le$ with a beau#ful runner she made in 
her quil#ng class. Pictured below are samples of the quilt toppers she made 
to donate to the Comfort for a Cause group. See details about Comfort for a 
Cause and how you can get involved on page 5 of this newsle!er. 
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Closing the Senior Center Due 
to Inclement Weather 

When the Kenosha Unified School District 
closes all schools, due to inclement weather, 
the Kenosha Senior Center will also be 
closed. 

 

 

Kenosha public schools and the Kenosha 
Senior Center can be closed due to severe cold, 

snow or ice.  The Superintendent of Schools 
makes the final decision regarding closures. 

Listen to local area news or visit the 
Kenosha Unified Schools website at 

www.kusd.edu for school closing 
announcements. 

Remember, during severe weather it is best 
to stay home and off of roads unless 

it is absolutely necessary. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Care-A-Van fares are $4 for a one-way trip. 
 

To enroll or schedule a Care-A-Van ride,  
call 262-658-9093.  

 
Western Kenosha Transit 

Offers door-to-door service for a $2 fare.  
Call 888-203-3498 to schedule a pick up. 

Tax-Aide Program 
Tuesdays & Thursdays beginning Feb 2, 2021 
 
What You Need To Know  
· The Kenosha Senior Center WILL NOT be 

taking tax calls in 2021.  
· The Kenosha Senior Center WILL NOT be 

making tax appointments in 2021. 
· Call 262-671-0848 to make an appointment.  
· When you call, you will be told what to bring to 

your appointment. 
· You will NOT be able to stay at the Senior 

Center for your appointment. You will DROP 
OFF your paperwork to the AARP volunteers.  
Please make arrangements to DROP OFF your 
paperwork and leave while the volunteers 
process your taxes.  

· You will be told when to return to retrieve your 
finished paperwork.  

 

The Tax-Aide is a free program sponsored by the 
IRS & AARP that provides income tax counseling, 
primarily to those with low to moderate income who 
are aged 60 and over. 

The Kenosha Senior Center is one of the locations 
used for their program.  Employees of the Kenosha 
Senior Center are not tax specialists and WILL NOT 
be able to answer any of your tax questions.  
 

Call 262-671-0848 for a Tax Aide Appointment  

 

 February Calendar Updates 
 

NO February BINGO 
 

The Movie is the 1st Friday of the month 
 

No Yoga or Total Body Condi#oning     
February 15, 2021 — February 25, 2021 

 
 

Project Recovery 

 

Have you or a loved one been emotionally       
impacted by COVID-19 and need assistance?     
If the answer is yes, please contact Project      
Recovery. 
 

Phone: Call 2-1-1 and they will refer you to your 
local contact  
 

Website: www.projectrecoverywi.org  
 

Facebook: @[insert FB handle]  

Transportation Information 
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 The Proposal 
Faced with deportation to her 
native Canada, high powered 
book editor Margaret Tate 
(Sandra Bullock) says she’s 
engaged to marry Andrew 
Paxton (Ryan Reynolds), her 
hapless assistant.  Andrew 
agrees to the charade, but 
imposes a few conditions of 
his own, including flying to 
Alaska to meet his eccentric 
family.  With a suspicious  
immigration official always lurking nearby, Margaret 
and Andrew must stick to their wedding plan       
despite numerous mishaps. 

Movie 
Friday, February 5th at 1:00pm 
· Space is limited. You MUST call ahead to make 

a reservation (262-359-6260) 
· Social distancing will be observed 
· Masks need to be worn at all time 

for a 

Creating Quilts and Blankets For 
Those In Need 

 

Sew & Tie Meetings  
1st Fridays 10-5 

2nd Saturdays 10-5 
3rd Wednesdays 10-5 

 

Serenity Quilt Shop 
Address: 4003 80th Street, Suite 102 

 

Knitters Needed 
Kits are available for pick-up and drop-off 
from Serenity Quilt Shop and the Kenosha 

Senior Center to help make afghans 
 

Serenity Quilt Shop 262-577-5886 
 Kim Hemphill  262-914-4543 

 
Volunteers & Supplies Donated By: 

Tabitha’s Sisters, Serenity Quilt Shop, 
Southport Quilters Guild, 

Women Of The Moose and  
Pleasant Prairie Women’s Club 

 
 
 

Knit, Crochet n’ S!tch Group 
3rd Fridays at 10am 
 

Love to knit, crochet, embroider or do hand piecing with material? Always wanted to try something 
new, but never had the time? Well, we have the time now! Comfort for a Cause is hos#ng a new 
group. They invite you to bring your projects to the Kenosha Senior Center every 3rd Friday of 
the month. Individuals will work on their own projects while socializing and sharing ideas.        
 

Social distancing and masks will be required. Call ahead to reserve your spot.  Space is limited. 
Call Kim Hemphill at 262-577-5886 

Bring your projects and your ques#ons.  
All levels welcome!   

 

Individuals who regularly a!end the program need to be current Senior Center members. 
 



6 

All classes are done virtually, using Zoom 
· You will need: An email address, smartphone, tablet or a computer with a microphone and 

camera to participate in each class. 
 

· Initial Registration: Call the Center at 262-359-6260 to give the instructor your email address  
and to be added to the class roster. 

 

· Check your email for a Zoom Invitation on the day of each class. 

Call the Senior Center at 262-359-6260 With Questions 

Chair Exercise with Kat  
Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 9am 

This class combines safe stretching and       
strengthening exercises designed to increase 
muscular strength, range of mo#on and  ac#vity 
for daily life. Exercises are performed while     
seated.  

February Group Fitness Classes 

Get Active 
Stay Healthy 

Chair Yoga with Denise 
Monday at 1pm and Wednesday at 9:00am  
 

This class involves a series of seated and standing      
postures to improve balance, increase strength,         
lubricate joints and increase mobility. Movements are 
connected with breath work, to calm and focus the 
mind. The class ends with a quiet medita#on.  

Total Body Conditioning with Denise 
Tuesday and Thursday at 9:00am 
 

This strength training class incorporates body weight resistance along with hand weights and/or resistance 
bands to achieve a total body workout. Combine exercises designed to increase muscular strength and       
endurance with flexibility, balance and core work for the perfect workout. Equipment Needed: light hand 
weights and/or resistance tubing.   


